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1646 Westgate Circle Suite 101 
Brentwood, Tennessee 37027 

615-661-0122 
Fax 615-661-0197 

www.TennFamilyLaw.com 
September 26, 2014 
Via Email only with request for confirmation 
 
Judicial Selection Committee 
c/o Debra Hayes 
 
 
 RE: Connie Reguli 
 
Dear Ms. Hayes and Committee, 
 
 I have diligently reviewed my case load while participating in this application process.  
Cases that I had hoped would come to a resolution by now, or that I could reasonably anticipate 
would be resolved within the next 60 days, are not in the posture that I had hoped.   
 
 I cannot abandon certain cases or put them in the hands of new counsel without severely 
prejudicing my client’s positions.  After twenty years in practice, I have continued in this 
profession because the judicial system is intended to serve the needs of the litigants, not the 
needs or desires of the attorneys.   
 
 Unfortunately this is just very bad timing for me to continue to pursue judicial 
appointment and I regretfully must withdraw my application. 
 
 I certainly appreciate the opportunity.  I participated in this process in 2004 upon the 
retirement of Judge Harris and knew that I would seek this position again in the future.  
However, I run an active practice that has taken on a life of its own and the needs of my clients 
are more important than my desire to seek this judicial position. 
  
 Thank you for your consideration.  
 
      Sincerely, 

       
      Connie Reguli 


